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16 October 2020
HEADTEACHER’S NEWSLETTER
Dear Parents,

CoviD-19 UPDATE

We are so very proud of the way in which our children are coping with the measures we have in place. They have
displayed sensible and mature behaviour and have ensured they have kept to their class bubble.

USE OF THE HELPDESK EMAIL

As a reminder, the school helpdesk email is only for informing school if your child needs to go for a test or if you need
to inform us of the outcome of the test. The helpdesk is used by Nursery, School and Sunshine Club parents. In order
to help us facilitate the start of a track and trace exercise, please state the following when contacting us.

e Name of child

e Class

e Date last in nursery, school and or Sunshine club

e Symptoms presented and when

e When the test has been booked for and the outcome of the test

If your child receives a positive test, we will phone you to carry out a full track and trace exercise.

CURRICULUM RECOVERY PLAN

As part of our recovery, we have researched in full the losses our children have experienced. In order to shape our
plans, we have spent time looking at evidence and research by Professor Barry Carpenter, Mary Myatt and Tom
Sherrington. We have been aligning our work to a recent think piece ‘Loss and life for our children and schools’ -
Professor Barry Carpenter (2020). We have adopted the five key levers he promotes and have based our recovery plan
around them. Here is a summary of our Recovery Curriculum model:

e Lever 1: Relationships

e Lever 2: Community

e Lever 3: Transparent Curriculum
e Lever 4: Metacognition

e Lever5: Space

We will be sharing our progress of curriculum recovery throughout the year.
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REMOTE LEARNING

Our remote learning plan can now be found on our school website under the ‘COVID 19 Information and Support’
section: http://www.stvincents.trafford.sch.uk/page/covid-19-information-and-support/75478

It provides an overview of the remote learning your child will have access to and how you can support them with this.
We have had great success with our remote teaching over the last few weeks and would like to thank you for your
support, especially if your child has been learning from home. We have come a long way with our virtual classrooms
and now provide not only live teaching into our children’s homes but also enabling any teachers who may need to self-
isolate to remote into their classrooms. We are passionate about providing our children with continuity of learning while
ensuring safety measures are followed to keep our school community safe.

PHOTO CONSENT ONLINE FORM/SURVEY - URGENT

The school has published a new online form/survey in the school website to obtain your consent to use photos/videos
of your child(ren) in a set of platforms. It is extremely important that you complete this form/survey to enable the teachers
to prepare their resources that are then shared with you. Please complete it urgently. Please contact the office if you
need assistance.

SCHOOL MEALS FOR YEARS 3 TO 6

Please be aware that school meals must be paid for in advance, before your child takes them. The cost of a school meal
is currently £2.20 per day for pupils in the junior department. Please check your ParentPay account to ensure you are
up to date with payments. The payment amount for next half term is £74.80.

AUTUMN TERM VIRTUAL PARENTS EVENING - ONLINE APPOINTMENT BOOKING

We would like to invite you to attend our Parents’ Evening on Thursday 12 November. It will be an opportunity to meet
your child's class teacher and find out how they have settled into school over the first half term. You will also be able to
find out if the class teacher has identified any gaps in their learning through our recovery curriculum and how we will
work together in partnership to help your child reach these targets.

The school has introduced a new intuitive and easy to use online appointment booking system. This allows you to
choose your own appointment times to hold a video call with your child's class teacher(s) and you will receive an email
confirming your appointment(s). This specialised management tool will allow us to maintain this valuable contact
between our parents and class teachers while following current government guidelines. The system will also enable the
opportunity for you to meet with additional support teachers or one of our pastoral team if that is relevant to your child.

Appointments can be made from Friday 16 October and will close on Friday 6 November. Should you wish to make
any changes after this date please contact the school office.

Please visit https://stvincentscatholicprimary.schoolcloud.co.uk to book your appointments. (A short guide on how to
add appointments is included with this letter.) Login with the following information:

e Parent’s Name
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